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the Governing Council of AIBPARC, Special Invitees, State Secretaries and Advisors of AIBPARC.) 

 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
Re :  Submission of Memorandum before the Parliamentary Committee on Human Resources 
 
We are happy to inform you that the Parliamentary Committee on Human Resources visited Pune on 6th & 7th 
November, 2016. The local leaders of CBPRO sought for an appointment with the Chairman of the Committee 
who was kind enough to give them an audience in the evening of 6th November, 2016. Com. P.S. Patki and 
Com. A.K. Ponkshe, representing AIBPARC, Com. Gandhe, representing SBI Pensioners’ Assn., Com. Pawar, 
representing RNBOC and Com.C.P. Kulkarni, representing AIRBEA, led the delegation along with the local 
convener and met Hon’ble Shri Satya Narayan Jatiya, The Chairman of the Committee and a senior member of 
the Parliament. A detailed memorandum on the demands of the Bank Retirees and pensioners was submitted to 
the Chairman of the Parliamentary Committee and the issues were explained and discussed in greater detail 
with Shri Jatiya. He was very receptive to the presentation of CBPRO and recalled his close involvement in 
trade union activities.  He sympathised with the cause of the bank retirees and assured the delegation to write to 
Hon’ble Finance Minister and also raise the issue on the floor of the Parliament. 
 
We congratulate the Pune based leaders of CBPRO who took a timely decision of representing our cause 
before the persons who matter.  This will be our request to various leaders stationed at different centres of the 
country that they would be equally mindful to seize any such opportunity if the same is made available before 
them. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
 
( GENERAL SECRETARY)  

 


